
  BROOKLYN  PUBLIC  SCHOOL 

Your Local School by the Hawkesbury River 

Dear Parents and Caregivers,  
 

COVID Symptoms and Absences 

Testing 

Remember: Students cannot attend school if they 

are showing any symptoms of COVID-19. If 

symptoms occur at any time, your child should not 

attend school and should undertake a rapid 

antigen test (RAT). 
 

If a student is unwell and has any COVID-19 

symptoms, they should always test for COVID-19. 
 

If the test comes back negative for COVID-19, the 

student should still not return to school until either: 

• The student no longer has any symptoms, or 

• A medical certificate is provided to the school 

confirming that symptoms are explained by 

another diagnosis (such as hay fever). 
 

It is important that students do not attend 

school if they are unwell, even if they have 

tested negative for COVID-19. Rapid antigen 

tests can produce false negative results and 

symptoms of other illnesses can also be similar to 

COVID-19, including flu, the common cold and 

stomach bugs. Health advice is that students who 

are sick should always stay home to rest and 

recover and avoid putting other students and staff 

at risk of getting sick. 
 

Positive Cases 

If a student receives a positive RAT test, they 

need to: 

• record the positive RAT result through the 

Service NSW website or Service NSW app – 

please add details of your child's school when 

prompted 

• notify the school of the positive RAT or PCR test 

result as soon as possible 

• follow NSW Health advice to isolate for 7 days. 
 

Registering your child’s positive RAT with Service 

NSW is a requirement of the Public Health Order 

and helps NSW Health track COVID-19 in schools 

and address any public health issues early on if 

required. 
 

Negative results do not need to be reported to 

Service NSW or to the school. 

Schools will inform their community when there is 

a positive case in the school and guide families 

on NSW Health advice, including monitoring for 

symptoms.  

 

Close Contacts 

Close contacts attending school will need to 

adhere to the following in addition to the NSW 

Health guidelines: 

• They must notify the school if they are intending 

to return under this provision. 

• They should conduct a daily RAT and return a 

negative result each morning before attending 

school for 5 school days. 

• Primary school students are recommended to 

wear a mask indoors (except when eating or 

exercising). 

• No student or staff member identified as a close 

contact will be permitted to participate in 

overnight excursions, including school camps. 

• Any visitor to a school site who is a close 

contact is required to advise the school that 

they are a close contact before they come on 

site. These visitors should conduct a daily RAT 

and return a negative result before attending. 

They must also wear a mask indoors at all 

times. Schools should consider if the visit can 

be conducted virtually. 

Week 9 

Tues 21—Wed 
22 Jun 

Year 6 Leadership Camp 

Fri 24 Jun HZSS Sport 

Week 10 

Wed 29 Jun End of Term Assembly 

Thurs 30 Jun NAIDOC Celebration 

Fri 1 Jul Last Day of Term 2 

What’s Coming Up in Term 3 

Wed 20 Jul Athletics Carnival 

Mon 1-Fri 5 Aug Education Week 

Tues 16 Aug Book Week Zoom 

Fri 19 Aug Zone Athletics Carnival 

Wed 31 Aug Children’s Writers’ Festival 
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Softfall 

It has been a long journey, but the softfall project 

has finally reached completion. There are now 

thick, softfall shock-absorbing pads underneath a 

colourful rubber surface, which have now been 

installed under the existing playground equipment.  
 

The impact-absorbing pads and rubber surface 

have been installed to minimise the risk of injury to 

the students while they play and for student 

comfort, with the rubber’s much smoother surface. 

These are amongst other qualities such as 

durability and easier maintenance. 
 

A beautiful sandstone retaining wall has also been 

installed around two sides of the playground, 

giving the students extra seating as well as 

protecting the surface of the playground from 

water run-off and debris when it rains. 
 

A huge thank you to the P&C who co-funded the 

project with the school in addition to successfully 

applying for a government grant that assisted with 

reducing the cost. 

 

End of Term Assembly 

The Term 2, End of Term Assembly will take place 

on Wednesday 29th June. The assembly will take 

place outdoors under the Covered Outdoor 

Learning Area (COLA). Invited guests will need to 

view the assembly from under the large tree 

outside the administration building, spaced 1.5 

meters apart, in order to adhere to current 

guidelines. The assembly will be held at 12:00pm. 

We kindly ask guests not to mingle and remain 

seated for the duration of the assembly.  All three 

classes will be performing a short drama item at 

this assembly. Only one parent from each family is 

invited to attend the assembly. 

  

Stage 2 Zoo Snooze Excursion 

Our Stage 2 students had a wonderful time away 

in Week 7 at the overnight Zoo Snooze camp. For 

many of our students, it was the first time away 

from home and they had the fantastic opportunity 

to spend it camped out inside Taronga Zoo! 
 

Along with five other small schools, BPS students 

set off for adventure on Thursday morning. The 

first stop was Barangaroo Reserve for recess and 

to stretch their legs after the long ride. Students 

were able to enjoy the beautiful park and even 

found an interesting visual display hidden behind 

a sculpture. 
 

After a long walk, students arrived at The Rocks 

Discovery Museum where they had a chance to 

look around and discover what Circular Quay and 

Sydney was like when settlers first arrived. 



Students were able to look, touch and listen to the 

history in the museum and thoroughly enjoyed the 

experience. 
 

After lunch, students embarked on a guided tour 

around The Rocks to explore the history of the 

buildings in the area. They stopped by some 

famous landmarks and learnt about their history 

too. They dressed the part, of course! 
 

Their favourite stop, however, had to be the zoo! 

Students got to camp out in tents with their 

classmates, meet new friends from the other small 

schools at dinner and explore the zoo after dark. 

Students were fortunate enough to see the 

amazing VIVID light installations at night and see 

different animals in a brand-new light. 
 

The next morning, was spent learning about the 

different animals in the zoo in their special habitat 

classrooms. Students went behind the scenes to 

visit the koalas at night, the gorillas in the morning 

and had a private interview with a black cockatoo. 

After all this learning, time was spent exploring the 

zoo at leisure. 
 

Our BPS students should be commended on their 

beautiful manners, kindness toward others and 

readiness to learn over the entire two, very long 

days. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 



Healthy Harold Visit 

On Tuesday 14th June, students 

had a visit from Life Education 

NSW’s Healthy Harold. The programs delivered to 

the students provided positive messages focusing 

on food, nutrition, physical activity, emotional 

wellbeing and the human body. Students had fun 

while acquiring the skills and strategies to make 

smart, safe and healthy choices.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Library News 

The NSW Premier's Reading 

Challenge (PRC) is well 

underway and at Brooklyn PS 

library, we have been 

experiencing a range of PRC 

books during our library 

lessons.  This challenge is not 

a competition but aims to 

encourage in students a love 

of reading for leisure and 

pleasure and to enable them to experience quality 

literature. Every student who completes the 

challenge receives a completion certificate. I have 

been entering details of books that student have 

read in class or borrowed onto the online student 

log. Just a reminder of the types and number of 

books you can read to complete the challenge is 

detailed in the table below: 

The challenge ends soon, so Happy Reading! 

  

HZSS 

The Brooklyn HZSS winter soccer squad travels 

to beautiful Montview Oval in Hornsby Heights 

every Friday. Both the senior and junior teams, 

made up of students in Years 3-6, have greatly 

improved their skills in passing, trapping, field 

positions and goal shooting in only a few short 

weeks. Our teamwork is developing wonderfully, 

and we are celebrating our successes together. 

The bus trip up and down the Pacific Highway is 

part of our weekly fun, with driver Sam always 

keen to hear of our exploits on the field. 

Paul Kelly, HZSS Soccer Coach 

 
 

Kelly Cartwright 

Principal 

 

 

 

HZSS Soccer Player  

of the Week Awards 2022 
 
Round 2: Ethan (Jnr) and Caleb (Snr) 

Round 3: Luca (Jnr) and Coco (Snr) 

Round 4: Forfeit 

Round 5: Tyson (Jnr) and Roland (Snr) 



  

Community News                                                  DISCLAIMER  
We sincerely thank our advertisers for their support of our school. While Brooklyn Public School is selective in the 
advertisements it runs, parents are advised to use their own discretion in supporting these services. 



  


